

Christ Church Cathedral School

912 Vancouver Street Victoria, British Columbia V8V 3V7 Telephone (250) 383-5125 Facsimile (250) 383-5128 cathedralschool@cathedralschool.ca

February 18, 2016

Dear Parents and Guardians,

We'd like to thank all the parents who have returned their children's re-enrolment forms for next year. If you have not yet done so, please contact the office as soon as possible. Starting Monday, Bev will contact those families who have not yet returned the forms or indicated their plans for next year.

Next week we will join together as a school community to help raise awareness about the effects of bullying in society. Some have said it is a simplistic response – wearing something pink – however; even simple gestures can serve to bring us together as we acknowledge a problem and move toward a common goal.

Stuart Hall

Weekly Calendar For detailed listings, see: http://cathedralschool.ca/about-cccs/school-calendar/

Thursday, February 18	 Girls grade 4/5 Basketball Jamboree at SMUS 10:30am - 12pm Boys grade 4/5 Basketball Jamboree at SMUS 12:45pm - 2:45pm Boys grade 6/7 Volleyball Jamboree at St. Patrick's School 3:45 - 5:15pm
Friday, February 19	 Check the Lost & Found tables in the gym from 3:00 - 4:00pm
Tuesday, February 23	 Fruit & Veggie Collection Day 1 of 2 Girls grade 4/5 basketball game at SMUS 3:20 - 4:10pm
Wednesday, February 24	 Pink Shirt Day: Stand up to bullying by wearing something pink with your uniform Fruit & Veggie Collection Day 2 of 2
Thursday, February 25	 PSG Meeting 7:00 pm at the Penny Farthing

News, Events & Important Information:

Lux Mundi Spring Break — Spaces are still available for Spring Break. Please register as soon as possible so our staffing needs and schedule can be finalized.

Early Drop-offs and Supervision — For safety reasons, please do not leave your child at school prior to 7:30 am without being supervised by a Lux Mundi staff member. Although some days the doors may be open due to Middle School music practices, this does not mean that there are staff available for supervision. Thank you.

Lost & Found — There are many unclaimed uniforms that have been left lying around. A table will be setup in the gym tomorrow (Friday, February 19th) from 3:00 - 4:00pm. Please have a look to see if your child has items there.

Pink Shirt Day is coming on **Wednesday**, **Feb 24**th. To show our support, the students are encouraged to wear something pink with their uniform. If they have a pink shirt they are invited to wear it. The week's focus at the school will be on anti-bullying. We encourage you to have conversations with your children about this important topic.

Childcare Letters and Tax Receipts: Tax receipts for the religious portion of tuition for 2015 and letters giving the out-of-school care totals (Lux Mundi) for 2015 will be ready for distribution on Thursday, February 25th. If you wish to pick this information up in person, please call the school office. Unless other arrangements are made, all receipts and letters will be sent home with the students on Thursday, February 25th. If you have any questions, please contact Liisa in the office.

Ice Pack returns/donations: If you have any soft gel ice packs to donate for use at the school office, we would be appreciative. Several ice packs are given out each week and only a few make their way back to the office. We are currently out of ice packs. Thank you.

Upcoming Dates to Note:



FRESH FRUIT AND VEGGIE DONATIONS will be collected by the grade 8 class for those in need in our community on Tuesday, February 23rd & Wednesday, February 24th. Thanks for your support!

PSG Meeting: Thursday, March 25, 7:00 pm at the Penny Farthing.

SPRING BREAK: March 14 - 23 - If you need Lux Mundi care, please make arrangements with Todd.

EASTER BREAK: March 24 - 28 (Thursday through Monday). School is closed. Lux Mundi is not available.

CCCS Garage Sale: Saturday, April 9th — Donations will be accepted starting March 29th, so have a look through your storage areas for items which may be "someone else's treasure".

CCCS Spring Fair: Saturday, May 28th — Volunteers and sponsors for events are needed. Contact the PSG, or the office if you can help out.



Click the link below to read the latest news from Christ Church Cathedral: http://eepurl.com/bQd5VH